
  
 

  

 

The Clerk of the Course have received a report from the tracking system device concerning speeding 
of 49 km/h inside the Service Park by the crew above mentioned at 20:01 of Saturday, April 5th. 
 
The Clerk of the Course NOTIFIES the crew above mentioned that, according to article 57.4 of 2025 
FIA RR SR, you have been penalized with: 
 

- a fine penalty of 475 €. 
 
In accordance with Article 12.8 FIA International Sporting Code, the payment of the fines must be 
done online, within 48 hours of their notification, at the following address: https://fiafines.fia.com. Any 
delay in making payment may entail Suspension during the period a fine remains unpaid.  
 
Competitors are reminded of their right to protest.  
 

 

 

 

 

Jordi Barrabés  

Clerk of the Course 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This notification was notified to the Competitor’s officially nominated representative as below: 

 

Name (in block letters): Pedro ORTIGÃO Date: 05.04.2025 

Position within the team: TEAM REPRESENTATIVE Time: 21:20 

 
Published on the Organiser’s Digital Notice Board on 05.04.2025 at 22:15 hrs. 

 

Date: 5th April 2025 Time: 21:20 

Subject: CoC Notification No. 9 Document No.: 3.26 

From: The Clerk of the Course 

To: The Competitor CITROËN RALLY TEAM of Car No. 25 

Crew: Unai DE LA DEHESA / Daniel SOSA  

https://fiafines.fia.com/

